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Dear Friends,
We couldn’t have imagined two years ago what it would mean to experience 
a pandemic and the impact on our lives and livelihood. Nor could we have 
predicted how significant a mobility disruption it would be. The pandemic 
has profoundly altered how and where we work, and how, when, and why 
we get around. We’ve all seen the headlines, and we’ve all had our own 
experiences. Commuting way down. Public transit use down. Walking 
and cycling up. 
In these turbulent times, the Active Transportation Alliance remained an 
anchor in the storm fighting for a world-class sustainable transportation 
network that prioritizes safety, accessibility, equity, affordability, and clean 
energy — a testament to our 35 years of service to the region.
Thanks to our bold community of donors, policy makers, grassroots 
activists, transportation experts, and other stakeholders, Active 
Transportation Alliance was able to effectively adapt and pivot to be 
strategic and responsive in this moment. Your support and collaboration helped us stay the course while 
blazing new trails in improving walking, biking, and public transit across the Chicago region. 
We tackled the underlying inequities in the region’s transportation system — which were only exacerbated 
by the pandemic. Black, Latinx, and lower income neighborhoods and towns have less access to bike lanes 
and trails, unsafe walking conditions, and much higher rates of traffic violence from poor street design. Yet 
we know how vital active forms of transportation are at the personal level for access to jobs, healthcare, 
services, and recreation, and at the community level as we seek to recover and emerge from this pandemic 
stronger. So we focused on addressing these inequities.
We pursued projects and policies that enhanced walking, biking, and public transportation infrastructure 
in response to the realities that COVID-19 has created. We successfully pushed for new and sustained 
sources of government funding for sustainable transportation. And we sparked deep, insightful community 
conversations about local transportation needs.
This annual report tells the story of how these victories are paving the way to create a clean, safe, and 
equitable transportation system for our region. These achievements not only strengthen walking, biking, 
and public transit opportunities, but ultimately cultivate the thriving, vibrant communities that our 
residents deserve.
Thank you for supporting us in making metropolitan Chicago stronger.

.

Amy Rynell 
Executive Director

Mission of the Active Transportation Alliance
Active Transportation Alliance works to improve conditions for walking, 
bicycling, and public transit in order to create healthy, sustainable, 
and equitable communities. We envision a future where all people in 
Chicagoland have access to a safe, seamless, convenient, and connected 
transportation environment that is abundant with walking, bicycling and 
transit options.
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Advocacy by the numbers 

The percentage of 
costs that the state 
of Illinois now covers 
for walking and biking 
infrastructure 
on state roads. 
(See page 12)

70
100 PERCENT

Number of Illinois 
bike shops that 
Active Transportation 
Alliance rallied 
together so that they 
could be designated 
as “essential 
businesses” early 
in COVID pandemic.

Number of bicycles that 
new Metra bike cars can 
accommodate (versus 
5 bikes in standard 
Metra cars), thanks to 
advocacy efforts of Active 
Transportation Alliance 
and Ride Illinois. Amount that the state of 

Illinois now dedicates to 
walking and biking projects 
annually, as a result of our 
efforts. (See page 13)

$50

16

MILLION

BIKES

Amount of Cook County-
administered grants that 
went to projects from 
municipal walking and 
biking plans we developed.

$1.4 MILLION

COOK COUNTY
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From the start, we recognized that the pandemic would have major impacts on 
walking, biking, and public transportation in Chicago as well as on the city’s 
broader transportation landscape. To get a better understanding of community 
needs during the pandemic, we embarked on a listening tour with more than 100 
stakeholders. These conversations helped lay the groundwork for our advocacy 
work during the pandemic.

Active Transportation Alliance responds 
to the pandemic

Public transit must be safe and accessible
Throughout the pandemic, we have fought hard 
to keep the region’s buses and trains running 
without interruption, while ensuring that they 
are safe places for passengers and workers. 

> �We partnered with transit operators to persuade 
CTA and Pace to change their bus boarding 
procedures and provide PPE to drivers to reduce 
the risk of spreading the virus on transit. 

> �We took the fight to Washington D.C. to win 
federal relief for transit agencies facing financial 
crises due to reduced ridership during the 
pandemic. 

> �CTA began providing free masks to riders 
who needed one on buses and trains — a 
recommendation of ours that came to fruition. 

Shared streets for walking and biking
Starting early in the pandemic, Active Transportation 
Alliance urged Mayor Lightfoot and the Chicago 
Department of Transportation (CDOT) to dedicate 
more street space to people walking and biking. City 
officials ultimately launched a network of shared 
streets that restricted access to drivers, allowing 
more space for people to walk and bike. We provided 
input on the initial plans and has continued to work 
with CDOT and aldermen across the city to improve 
and expand the program.

Advice on how to use transit safely
During the early days of the pandemic, we 
developed a shareable infographic featuring tips 
on COVID safety practices while using public 
transportation. The infographic — developed with 
the Cook County Department of Public Health and 
offered in both English and Spanish — was covered 
in local media, and elected officials shared it with 
their constituents. We also worked with the health 
department to produce a similar infographic on 
staying safe while walking and biking. 

A C T I V E  T R A N S P O R T A T I O N  A L L I A N C E  R E S P O N D S  T O  T H E  P A N D E M I C

https://activetrans.org/blog/cta-pace-announce-boarding-changes-to-protect-workers-and-riders
https://activetrans.org/blog/cta-pace-announce-boarding-changes-to-protect-workers-and-riders
https://activetrans.org/blog/transit-operators-need-stronger-protections
https://activetrans.org/blog/federal-stimulus-bill-includes-1-6-billion-for-chicagoland-transit
https://activetrans.org/blog/federal-stimulus-bill-includes-1-6-billion-for-chicagoland-transit
https://activetrans.org/blog/free-masks-piloted-on-20-cta-bus-routes
https://activetrans.org/blog/chicago-launches-our-streets-as-part-of-covid-19-response
https://activetrans.org/blog/chicago-launches-our-streets-as-part-of-covid-19-response
https://activetrans.org/blog/shared-streets-program-looking-back-and-looking-ahead
https://activetrans.org/blog/shared-streets-program-looking-back-and-looking-ahead
https://activetrans.org/busreports/wp-content/uploads/2020/04/COVID19walkbikeinfographic-1.jpg
https://activetrans.org/busreports/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/transit-infographic-FINAL-V1.pdf
https://activetrans.org/busreports/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/transit-infographic-FINAL-V1.pdf
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People in the Chicago region deserve access to reliable, affordable public 
transportation, no matter where they live. When transit service is inadequate and 
when agencies increase fares and cut service in response to declining revenue, 
communities of color suffer the most. And, of course, underfunding of public 
transit has serious environmental implications.

We’re working for better access to public transit

Dedicated bus lanes moving forward
The city of Chicago rolled out “pop up” 
bus lanes on two major sections of two 
of the highest ridership bus routes in 
Chicago. We have been campaigning for 
several years for the city to move forward 
with such an initiative, and the need for 
dedicated bus lanes in Chicago has only 
grown during the pandemic.

South Cook Fair Transit Pilot launches
After fighting for years to upgrade the Metra 
Electric line, South Side and South Suburban 
residents finally saw major progress in 2020. 
Cook County agreed to fund a pilot project that 
enhances service and offers half-price fares 
for all riders. We have been working with a 
grassroots coalition of community leaders to 
make these improvements for many years.

B E T T E R  A C C E S S  T O  P U B L I C  T R A N S I T

https://activetrans.org/blog/pop-up-bus-lanes-coming-to-chicago-ave-and-79th-st
https://activetrans.org/blog/pop-up-bus-lanes-coming-to-chicago-ave-and-79th-st
https://activetrans.org/blog/metra-to-provide-long-awaited-rapid-transit-to-south-side-and-south-suburbs
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B E T T E R  A C C E S S  T O  P U B L I C  T R A N S I T

Photo: Flickr user Jacob G.

Responding to Chicago transit 
shutdowns
For the first time ever, Chicago 
leaders shut down the transit system 
in response to the protests and civil 
unrest that were happening in Chicago 
following the killing of George Floyd. We 
led a campaign against the shutdowns 
and gathered dozens of comments on 
how the sudden halt of our public transit 
system affected vulnerable residents.

Transit fares become more affordable
As local public transit agencies worked to regain riders lost during the initial phase of the 
pandemic and better serve essential workers, CTA and Metra began offering low-cost transit 
passes on a permanent basis. These changes save riders money and encourage people to ride 
more often throughout the day — two goals outlined in our Fair Fares Chicagoland campaign. 
In addition to lower all-day passes on CTA and Metra, the 25-cent transfer penalty for people 
moving between CTA buses and trains has been eliminated.

Belmont Flyover complete
After working with partners for many years to 
advance the Belmont Flyover project, it’s exciting 
to see one of the biggest chokepoints in Chicago’s 
transit system removed.

https://activetrans.org/blog/the-needless-harm-done-by-shutting-down-public-transit
https://activetrans.org/blog/impacts-of-the-transit-shutdown
https://activetrans.org/blog/cta-proposes-permanent-fare-discounts-but-more-is-needed
https://activetrans.org/blog/cta-proposes-permanent-fare-discounts-but-more-is-needed
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People should be able to walk and bike in their communities without fearing for 
their lives. In too many Chicagoland communities, this is simply not the case. 
That’s why we work on creating policies and infrastructure that make walking 
and biking easier, safer, and more inviting.

Our focus: safe and inviting options for 
walking and biking

The COVID-19 pandemic has heightened 
interest in trails not only as recreational 
assets, but also as transportation corridors 
that provide low-stress walking and biking 
connections within and between communities. 
Through our Trail Connect Chicagoland 
campaign, we have been working with 
advocates and public officials across the 
region to advance trail projects that move 
us closer to a seamless network. We saw 
progress on several key projects during 2020 
and 2021, including the Chicago River Trail, 
Lake Calumet Regional Trails, Des Plaines 
River Trail, I&M Canal Trail, and Skokie 
Valley Trail. 

One important trail project  starting to take 
shape is a walking and biking trail over Lake 
Calumet, which would connect the Pullman 
community to Big Marsh Park. After years 
of working with partners across Chicago’s 
Southeast Side to develop ideas for a new 
trail, we’re closer than ever to that vision 
becoming reality. Community leaders and 
elected officials have vowed to work together 
to support the project that would create better 
access to parkland in this often-neglected 
part of the city surrounded by heavy industry.

More trails, more connectivity

S A F E  O P T I O N S  F O R  W A L K I N G  A N D  B I K I N G

Photo: Steven Gross

https://activetrans.org/blog/a-new-trail-to-connect-lake-calumet-area
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We published a policy brief 
outlining four of the biggest 
barriers to building more 
protected bike lanes in Chicago. 
The document charts a path 
forward on how advocates can 
work together to overcome them. 

When the city of Chicago announced 
100 miles of “new and upgraded” 
bike lanes coming over the next 
two years, our first question was 
— how many miles of protected 
bike lanes are included? While 
the plan included only 12 miles 
of new protected bike lanes, this 
represents a 50 percent increase 
in protected bike lanes in the city. 

Since congestion along Chicago’s 
much-loved Riverwalk prevents 
it from being an easy cycling 
connection between the Lakefront 
Trail and the Loop, Active 
Transportation Alliance has been 
leading an effort to add a safe, 
low-stress biking alternative 
to Upper Wacker Drive. Design 
concepts are now being discussed 
with city officials. 

Active Transportation Alliance 
released a first-of-its-kind interactive 
report that highlights the gaps in 
Chicago’s network of protected bike 
lanes and bike trails and what can be 
done to fill them. It uses maps of the 
proposed bikeway network that shows 
jurisdictions and crash rates while 
highlighting the infrastructure needed 
and the barriers that have been 
stalling progress. 

S A F E  O P T I O N S  F O R  W A L K I N G  A N D  B I K I N G

While the COVID-19 pandemic has reconnected many 
Chicagoans to the joys of biking, that experience 
has come with a growing realization that most of the 
city’s streets that connect neighborhoods are not 
safe or comfortable for biking. This has led to louder 
and more frequent calls to create a bike network that 
works for all residents. 

A growing need for protected bike lanes:

https://activetrans.org/blog/moving-beyond-4-main-barriers-to-building-protected-bike-lanes-in-chicago
https://activetrans.org/blog/moving-beyond-4-main-barriers-to-building-protected-bike-lanes-in-chicago
https://activetrans.org/blog/chicago-adds-protected-bike-lanes-updates-bike-network-strategy
https://activetrans.org/blog/chicago-adds-protected-bike-lanes-updates-bike-network-strategy
https://storymaps.arcgis.com/stories/f410863dfa0d46ad830518f7b99b1bea
https://storymaps.arcgis.com/stories/f410863dfa0d46ad830518f7b99b1bea
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In 2020, Kevin Clark was hit by a driver and killed while 
riding his bike in Logan Square. Kevin — who gained 
fame as the drummer in the 2003 School of Rock film, 
starring Jack Black — was killed at an intersection 
that has long been recognized as treacherous for 
people walking and biking. Two years prior Active 
Transportation Alliance developed a report outlining 
a series of community-informed recommendations 
for making the intersection safer. Sadly, the city did 
nothing to change the intersection at that time. 
In response to Kevin’s death, we worked directly with 
his family and local elected officials to demand the city 
to act. Just days after the crash, we held a large rally 
near the crash site calling for change. Extensive media 
coverage focused on Kevin’s story and his family’s 
conviction that the intersection needed to be fixed to 
honor Kevin’s legacy. Pressure from all these efforts 
finally spurred the city to install protected bike lanes 
and traffic calming measures at the intersection.

“�Kevin’s crash is just one of thousands that have happened in and around that intersection 
in just the past several years. Everyone in this neighborhood knows how dangerous it is. 
The city knows how dangerous it is….To CDOT and IDOT and anyone else who can affect 
change with our streets: fixing that intersection is the bare minimum that you can do. 
Chicago is a beautiful place to ride a bike. But it needs to be a safer one.”

 � �Matt Portman, a cousin of Kevin Clark, spoke at a vigil near the intersection 
where Kevin was killed.

S A F E  O P T I O N S  F O R  W A L K I N G  A N D  B I K I N G

Responding to Kevin Clark’s Death in Logan Square

Kevin Clark’s mother speaks at a vigil honoring her son.

A ghost bike to memorialize 
Kevin Clark was installed 
at the intersection where 
he was killed.

https://activetrans.org/blog/protected-bike-lanes-coming-to-logan-western-area
https://activetrans.org/blog/protected-bike-lanes-coming-to-logan-western-area
https://activetrans.org/blog/kevin-clarks-family-and-others-urge-city-to-take-action
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Active Transportation Alliance continues 
to work with advocates in suburban 
communities across the region fighting 
for better biking options. Here are just a 
few of the suburban citizen-led groups 
we’re supporting and some of the 
projects we’re helping with.

Divvy turned many heads when it introduced its first 
electric-assist bikes while also continuing its ongoing 
expansion of the service to all 50 wards. Thanks in part 
to the biking boom during the pandemic, Divvy surpassed 
4 million rides in 2021, breaking its previous record of 
3.81 million in 2019. 
After testing two pilot programs, the Chicago City 
Council OKed a citywide electric scooter sharing 
program. Our recommendations concerning safety 
and convenience were included in the final policy.

Bike Walk Oak Park is working on making 
its Greenways Plan a reality and creating a 
dedicated funding source for walking and biking 
improvements through the village’s capital 
improvement plan. Cycle Brookfield, a newly established 

membership-based non-profit, is working on 
safety improvements that enhance walking 
and biking access to the Brookfield Zoo.

Friends of the East Branch DuPage River Trail 
are pushing for the funding and construction of the 
East Branch DuPage River Trail in DuPage County, 
which would connect the Illinois Prairie Path, Great 
Western Trail, and Morton Arboretum.

S A F E  O P T I O N S  F O R  W A L K I N G  A N D  B I K I N G

Support and guidance for 
suburban advocates:

A ride organized by Elgin Community Bikes.

https://activetrans.org/blog/suburban-advocates-demand-better-walking-and-biking-infrastructure
https://activetrans.org/blog/suburban-advocates-demand-better-walking-and-biking-infrastructure
https://activetrans.org/blog/successful-second-e-scooter-pilot-points-to-a-direction-forward
https://activetrans.org/blog/successful-second-e-scooter-pilot-points-to-a-direction-forward
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We’re creating a healthier, more equitable region

75

15,500
Number of people who 
rode their bikes on 
DuSable Lakeshore Drive 
in 2021 during our flagship 
fundraiser, Fifth Third 
Bike the Drive. 

Number of public online 
events Active Transportation 
Alliance held in 2020 and 2021, 
including webinars, discussion 
forums, and interviews with 
advocates and policymakers.

Number of community partners, elected 
officials, municipal staff, and residents 
across the city and suburbs we met with on 
a listening tour to understand the impact of 
the pandemic on local communities.

Number of alerts we issued in 2020 
and 2021, urging supporters to take 
action on specific advocacy initiatives. 
In response many thousands of 
supporters took action.

Number of years that we 
have been campaigning for 
safer, easier sustainable 
transportation options in 
the Chicago region.

100

31

35
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Transportation funding in Illinois and across the country has long been 
inequitable, favoring cars and trucks while leaving behind people who walk, 
bike, and use public transit. Recent years have provided opportunities to begin 
to shift this reality through transformational policy change. 

We’re asking leaders to rethink car-centric funding

Historic federal infrastructure 
law passed
Knowing that the 2021 infrastructure legislation 
would present a historic opportunity to improve and 
expand sustainable transportation in the Chicago 
area, we led a campaign to encourage the Chicago-
area Congressional delegation to make a bold 
commitment to walking, biking, and public transit 
in the bill. We rallied hundreds of area residents 
to share their transportation priorities with their 
representatives and we hosted virtual events 
where members of Congress spoke at length 
about sustainable transportation issues. 
Our efforts — and the work of many other advocacy 
organizations — paid off. The law’s unprecedented 
level of funding for cleaner, healthier transportation 
includes a 60 percent increase in the largest federal 
program for walking and biking infrastructure and 
additional funding for many other programs that 
could be used to build new bikeways. 
The bill contains the largest ever federal investment 
in public transit, allowing us to advance long-
promised projects like the Red Line Extension and 
a network of bus-priority streets. Another big win 
is the new All Stations Accessibility Program, 
which earmarks $1.75 billion for retrofitting 
historic transit stations like CTA ‘L’ stops to 
make them wheelchair accessible.

Bike funding and reform at state and 
federal levels
Getting the Illinois Department of Transportation to 
eliminate its 20 percent local match requirement 
for walking and biking improvements on state roads 
was a long and arduous battle, requiring many 
months of work on the part of Active Transportation 
Alliance, its partners, and lawmakers across Illinois. 
The legislation passed with strong bipartisan 
majorities in both chambers.
IDOT now must cover all the costs for walking and 
biking improvements on state-controlled roads — as 
it has always done for motor vehicle infrastructure 
on state roads. Thanks to this effort that Active 
Transportation Alliance spearheaded, we’ll see 
safer street designs throughout Illinois, particularly 
in lower-income communities that wouldn’t have 
been able to afford the local match requirement.

R E T H I N K I N G  C A R - C E N T R I C  F U N D I N G

https://activetrans.org/blog/bill-eliminating-local-match-for-walk-bike-infrastructure-becomes-law
https://activetrans.org/blog/bill-eliminating-local-match-for-walk-bike-infrastructure-becomes-law
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We’re asking leaders to rethink car-centric funding

The movement for cleaner, healthier, and more equitable 
transportation needs you. Stay in the loop about Active 
Transportation Alliance events and advocacy efforts at 
activetrans.org.

For the first time ever Illinois’ long-term 
capital program includes dedicated funding 
for walking and biking projects. Since Active 
Transportation Alliance achieved this win in 
2019, we’ve been working to ensure that these 
new funds — $50 million annually — are spent 
as efficiently and effectively as possible. 

We partnered with the Illinois Public Health 
Institute to help prepare communities 
across the state to apply for $105.6 
million in available funds for sustainable 
transportation infrastructure. 

New legislation allows the state of Illinois and Chicago collar 
counties to spend gas tax funds on walking and bicycling 
infrastructure like sidewalks and bike lanes. Before this bill, gas 
tax revenue only went toward building new roads. As the main force 
behind the bill, we testified before House and Senate committees and 
organized advocates to file witness slips before key votes.

R E T H I N K I N G  C A R - C E N T R I C  F U N D I N G

Here’s what else we’ve done to create more funding options for walking and 
biking—and ensuring that those funds are properly spent:

Walking and biking funding:

Stay connected

https://activetrans.org/blog/new-law-paves-the-way-for-more-walking-and-cycling-infrastructure
https://activetrans.org/blog/new-law-paves-the-way-for-more-walking-and-cycling-infrastructure
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 2020 Finanical Information

Contracts 
$470,244

Donations & 
Membership 

$586,349

Grants  
$503,930

Events  
$405,014

REVENUE

24%

30%
25%

20%

Other  $25,645  
1%

TOTAL EXPENSES  $2,243,045

TOTAL REVENUE  $1,991,182 

Programs 
$1,601,142 

Management 
& General 
$511,441

Fundraising 
$130,462

71%
23%

6%

EXPENSES
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 2021 Finanical Information

Contracts 
$410,761

Donations 
& Membership 

$566,582 

Grants  
$742,533

Events  
$1,084,644 

REVENUE

14%

20%
26%

38%

Other  $44,385  
2%

TOTAL EXPENSES $2,486,356

TOTAL REVENUE  $2,848,905 

Programs 
$1,760,261

Management 
& General 
$605,438

Fundraising 
$120,657 

71%
24%

5%

EXPENSES
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50,000+
Anonymous Foundation
Stan and Dana Day*
F.K. Day*
Tom Dutton and Liz Michaels*
Fifth Third Bank
TransitCenter
Wend II, Inc.

$10,000–$49,999
Alliance for a Just Society
Radix Trading, LLC
Christopher B. Burke 
Engineering
The Richard H. Driehaus 
Foundation*
Chris Gladwin* 
Philippe Lunardelli and 
Elizabeth McRee*
Henry Mason*
Julie Morita and William Trick*
Christina Ochs and 
Thomas Elden*
REI
SRAM

$5,000–$9,999
Jacolyn and John Bucksbaum*
Lee Crandell and 
David Spielfogel*
Mike and Christine Evans*
Randy Neufeld and Susan Geil*
Bob and Nancy Hoel*
Jeff and Erin Judge*
Nekritz Amdor Consulting
Elliot and Anne Rossen*
Cecilia and Joel Roth*
Good Heart Work Smart 
Foundation
Jennifer Wilson and 
Tod Reynolds* 
Darrell Windle and 
Dave Samber *

$1,000–$4,999
Jonathan Anderson*
Douglas Bacon*
Kimberly Bayma*
Taxman, Pollock, Murray, 
Bekkerman, LLC
Brian and Louise Benzer*
William R. Jr. and 
Marilyn W. Blew Foundation
Alvin Boutte*

Ron Burke and 
Pamela Brookstein*
Jack and Alex Carter*
Brian Chang*
Corey and Edda Coscioni*
Leah Missbach Day*
Dan Eschbach*
Evanston Bicyble Club
Peter Foreman
Matthew and Chris Goldrick*
Luann Hamilton and 
Jim Akerman*
Michael and Janet Hanley*
Joshua Hannan*
James Hart* 
Civiltech Engineering, Inc.

Jeffery W and Annette Hickey*
HNTB
Julie Hubbard*
Ben Ihnchak*
Melanie Jansen*
Bill Kable*
Wheel & Sprocket
Thomas Kmetko*
Steve Koch*
Joel Krauss* 
Jim Kreps*
Wheeling Wheelmen 
Bicycle Club
Peter Livaditis and 
Valerie Colis*
Michael and April Ljung*
James and Katharine Mann*
Sam Schwartz Engineering
Andrew Miller*
Thomas and 
Rosemarie Mitchell*
PORT 
Doug and Leslie Monieson*
Larry Mysz and Mary Lynn*
Elaine and Barry Nekritz*
Tim and Joni Noel*
Sally Olds*
Epstein
Matthew Patterson*
Michael Peck* 
PeopleforBikes
Suzan and Bill Pinsof*
Coeur Mining
Peggy Reins and Chad McCoy*
Rebecca Riley*
Jim Rogers*

Donors and Corporate Sponsors

“�As a recent car-free transplant 
to Chicago, I joined Active 
Transportation Alliance to help 
make the city safer for cyclists 
and pedestrians.”

  Katie Mead, Active Transportation 
  Alliance member

“�Over the years, Active Transportation Alliance has become an indispensable 
national leader in transit policy. I’m so proud to have you as a partner and 
advisor in my work.”  U.S. Rep. Jesús “Chuy” García, 4th District

*Grand Peloton Club member
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Kati Rooney and Jim Hennessey*
Meredith Rountree and 
Rob Owen*
Sam Schwartz Consulting LLC 
Maggie Schell*
Nicholas Schrag*
Wharton and Lucie Sinkler*
Stephen Sohn*
Steven Sondheimer and 
Michael Brown*
Ronald and Margaret Spear*
Alvin Spector*
Conor Sullivan*
Mark and Joanne Suri*
Betty Vandenbosch* 
Jay Virchow*
Jennifer Welch*
Kevin and Jill York*
Felix Yuansi Huang and 
Joshua Lau* 

$500–$999
Richard Assmus
Miriam Braganza
Joel Brammeier and 
Denise Sikorski 
Aaron Brown
Joseph Cothrel and Linda Heban
Travis Cronkhite
Jason Eliason and 
Scott Macdonald
Ronald Ellens 
Sharon Feigon and Steven Bialer
Elizabeth Fischer
Sally and Wade Freeman
Alissa Green 
Adolfo Hernandez
Havvah Holl
Sidney Hollander and 
Kay Berkson

Jennifer James and 
Doug Hinckley
Mary Louise Kelly
John and Kate Kerin
Mike Kerr
Michael Peter Knapp
Mike Larson 
Wallace Lennox
Lewis McVey
Bryan Merrill
Robert Michaels
Judd Miner
Elizabeth Murphy
Beth Norton
Robert Ortiz
Saumil Parikh
Helene and Aaron Paris 
Tom and Ruth-Anne Renaud
Mark and Claudia Richman
Jim and Cynthia Rowe
Amy Rynell 

John Salvino
Charles Saxe
John Scanlon
Rubani Shaw
Dave Simmons
Greg Spear and Mary Kelly
Faith Spencer
Alexander Starace

Alan and Barbara Sturges
Emily Tapia-Lopez
Velo Club Roubaix
Tad Verdun
Eugene and Margaret Wedoff
Jeffrey Winterkorn

IN-KIND
Andersonville Chamber 
of Commerce
Ben Ihnchak
BFF Bikes
Boulevard Bikes
Bucephalus Bikes
Camp Wandawega
Chicago Blackhawks
Chicago Botanic Garden
Chicago Gamespace
Chicago White Sox
Corporation for Interest Rate 
Management (CIRM)
Corey and Edda Coscioni
Dark Matter Coffee
Devereaux 
Fairmont Chicago
GreenSigns 
IOWA’s RIDE
Joel and Cessy Roth
Joffrey Ballet
KOVAL Distillery
Kozy’s Cyclery
Peggy Notebaert Nature 
Museum
Pure Cycles
REI
Revolution Brewery
Salon Edda
Second City 
Shedd Aquarium
Steven Gross
Ted Villaire
WGN
Working Bikes

“�I don’t look at support for Active Transportation Alliance as a donation. 
It’s an investment in the infrastructure of the city and making the city 
a better place.”  Stan Day, co-founder and chairman of SRAM

“�I support Active Transportation 
Alliance because I want to help 
change Chicago into a less car 
focused city.”

  William Waldron, 
  Active Transportation Alliance   
  supporter

*Grand Peloton Club member


